
CHESS NOTES   14.11.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North began their seas on with 
a visit to the Brumby Hall sports complex in Scunth orpe 
where Scunthorpe A were the hosts.  Last season Lin coln 
were champions of this division winning all 6 match es but 
with the key players from last season being unavail able, 
either through illness or because their grade now e xceeds 
the 155 limit for division 2, they knew that defend ing the 
title would be difficult. Scunthorpe A on the other  hand 
had already gained a win against Louth Juniors so w ere 
looking to steal an early march on the field. 
 
On board 2 Lincoln secretary Dave Bull was paired a s white 
against Bill Egan with the opening following the Ca ro-Kann 
1. e4 c6 2. f4 d5 3. Nc3 dxe4 4. Nxe4 Nd7 5. Bc4 Ng f6 6. 
Qe2 Nxe4 7. Qxe4 Nf6 8. Qe2 and Dave retreats but r etains 
control of the e-file. 
 
Play continued 8. ...e6 9. Nf3 Bc5 10. c3 Qc7 11. d 4 Bd6 
12. f5 and Dave is now hoping to dislodge black’s d efence 
12. ...Nd5 13. fxe6 Bxe6 14. Ng5 Qd7 15. Nxe6 Qxe6 16. 
Qxe6+ fxe6 and with this latest exchange black has an 
isolated pawn on e6 17. 0-0 Rf8 18. Bg5 Kd7 19. Rae 1 h6 20. 
Bd2 Rxf1+ 21. Rxf1 and a draw was agreed (see diagr am) as 
black planned to play 21. ...Rf8 further neutralizi ng the 
position. 
 
A draw also for Paul Fischer, who has returned to t he 
Lincoln after a couple of seasons with Newark in th e Notts 
League, was not enough as Scunthorpe A ran out winn ers 3-1. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


